Trenton, Florida

November 13, 1989


The Gilchrist County School met in special session at the courthouse on Tuesday, November 13, 1989 at 7:30 P.M. with the following members present:

Carol Hyde, Chairman

Raymond Hutchinson

Gary Rexroat

Woodrow Smith

Elvin Mathews School Board Member was absent from the meeting.

The meeting was opened with prayer and pledge to the flag.  The following business was conducted.

AGENDA


The agenda was approved as presented on a motion by Raymond Hutchinson, seconded by Woodrow Smith.
DELEGATIONS


Betty Durden, CTA President, spoke to the board about the meeting with the superintendent, the custodians at Trenton, the principals, assistant principals and herself.  The custodians were given a copy of the custodians’ job descriptions and were told that the first time they did not properly clean their area of responsibility, or any portion thereof, they would be given a warning.  The second time they did not clean their area of responsibility, or any portion thereof, they would be suspended from work one day without pay.


Buddy Vickers, Trenton High School Basketball Coach, requested that CEL Company be allowed to re-work the gym floor at Trenton School for a cost of $1,789.  On a motion by Woodrow Smith, seconded by Gary Rexroat the board accepted the request.

CONTINUATION OF HEARING ON BUS DRIVER


Bill  Clifton, School Board Attorney, explained that a “Request for Administrative Hearing” was presented for consideration by the board.  He also requested that Mrs. Nancy Sapp, a witness to the bus driver’s accident involving Mrs. Frances Williams, be present to state her observations of the accident.


Rich Layer, FEA United, said he thought we were either to grant the DOA Hearing or not.  He thought there might be prejudice if we heard Mrs. Sapp’s statement.  He also stated that there were other witnesses to the accident that were not here now.


Mr. Clifton explained that the board could decide whether to have a DOA Hearing or to take some other action; i.e., suspend with pay, suspend without pay, terminate her job or give some other type reprimand.


Mr. Rexroat stated he wanted Mrs. Williams to be treated properly since she has been a long time, loyal employee.  He stated that the policy states that a bus driver could be dismissed when two moving violations were on record.


The board decided to hear Mrs. Nancy Sapp.  Mr. Clifton gave a brief description of the accident.


Mrs. Sapp stated that she was at the stop sign going onto the highway across from the Hitching Post.  She saw that the school bus did not pull-up at a right angle to the highway.  Mrs. Williams waited for a red van to pass, then pulled out in front of the car involved in the accident.


Mr. Rexroat asked if the car had its lights on or did the lady in the car blow the horn.  The answer to both questions was no.  The driver might could not see the car lights although it was foggy.  Mrs. Sapp was going to turn left toward Newberry.  She would have to wait for the car in question to get onto the road.


Mr. Hutchinson asked if the car would have hit the bus if it had not veered off.  The answer was yes.


Rich Layer, FEA Staff Member, asked if Mrs. Sapp saw the red lights on the bus.  Mrs. Sapp said no.  Mrs. Williams asked Mrs. Sapp if she saw that the bus door was open.  Mrs. Sapp said no.  Mrs. Williams said she had her lights on and they were flashing and that the bus door was open.


A motion to grant the Department of Administrative Hearing was made by Woodrow Smith, seconded by Gary Rexroat was approved by the board members present.

Mr. Clifton stated he would request the Department of Administrative Hearing.

EXPULSION HEARING

The board recessed for an expulsion hearing at approximately 7:30 P.M.

The board reconvened following the expulsion hearing to complete official board business.

STUDENT TRANSFER REQUEST


Mr. and Mrs. Larry Brown requested that their son, Scotty Brown, be allowed to transfer from Bell School to Trenton School because of problems at Bell.  The motion was made by Raymond Hutchinson, seconded by Gary Rexroat.  Approved by the Board.

RESIGNATION


On a motion by Woodrow Smith, seconded by Raymond Hutchinson, the board approved the resignation of Sylvia Brooks, Bell Bus Driver, effective November 17, 1989.

INTERNAL AUDIT REPORTS


On a motion by Gary Rexroat, seconded by Raymond Hutchinson, the board approved the Internal Audit Reports as presented.

ATTORNEYS CONTRACT – 1989-90


On a motion by Woodrow Smith, seconded by Raymond Hutchinson, the board approved School Board Attorney, Bill Clifton’s contract for 1989-90.  SMB #4, Pages 203-204.

ADJOURNMENT

There being no further business, the board adjourned its meeting to go into Executive Session.
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